
 

City File No.: 24-E-11 
Tender No.: 13-2024 

July 17, 2024 
PRELIMINARY CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 

 
TO: RESIDENTS NEAR WILLIAM R. CLEMENT PATHWAY 
 
RE: 2024 NEW ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION PATHWAY, PATHWAY RENEWALS AND 
TRAFFIC CALMING IMPROVEMENTS – BATCHELOR AVENUE TO ROBLIN BOULEVARD AND 
GRANT AVENUE TO OAKDALE DRIVE 

 
Please be advised William R. Clement pathway will be under construction this summer. 
 
Construction Start:  August to October 2024 
Duration:   Approximately 4-6 weeks, weather permitting 
     

Work will include: 

• Installation of culverts 

• Constructing new asphalt pathway 

• Constructing new concrete curb and sidewalk 

• Restoring the boulevard 
 
During construction we will: 

• Work on one side of the pathway at a time 
o We will maintain pedestrian access on the opposite side  

• Maintain access to all residences 
 
Please contact me if you have: 

• Access and delivery requirements 

• Planned special events 

• Underground appurtenances such as sprinkler systems or lighting cables within six meters 
(20 feet) of the curb 

• Questions or concerns about the project 
 
You can reach me at 204-794-4357. 
 
We will contact you again one week before construction starts. 
 
Sincerely, 
Geoff Kerr, C.E.T. 
Technology Services Branch 
 
cc Evan Duncan, Councillor – Charleswood Tuxedo Westwood Ward 
 R. Weibel, C.E.T. – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Engineering Division 
 M. Li, P. Eng. – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Engineering Division 



 

 M. Cruz – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Customer Services Division 
J. Dooley – City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Director’s Office 

 311@winnipeg.ca 


